
Texoma Youth Hockey Association 

September 13, 2011 Meeting Minutes 

 

President Steve Garner called the meeting to order at 6:30pm. The following 

members were in attendance: Steve Garner, Kim French, Darrin French, Traci 

Poston, Steve Robinson, Robert Clow, Albert DeRubbio, Donnie Arbaeu, Sally 

Harlow, Nicole Larsen, Michael Larsen 

 

Minutes Reviewed from August 15
th

 meeting and approved as written 

 

Treasurer Report: See attached report given by Traci Poston 

 

Old Business: 

 Registration Follow up was tabled due to Josh Harlow being absent. 

 Drug testing will be scheduled once registration and rosters complete. 

Marijuana question answered that if a player test positive there will be a 

level and when redrawn after 30 days the level should be down from initial 

results if player no longer using.  

 Concussion testing will need to be done on all players per Jeff Meade before 

players are allowed to participate in hockey games. Email will be sent out to 

parents for players to have concussion testing done by this Friday to prepare 

for leveling tournament this weekend. Darrin French contacted Dr. Mercer 

but was not available left message for him to call back. Awaiting Impact 

doctor status.  

 Trophy case estimate still pending. Tabled 

 Conduct Committee follow up by Darrin French and meeting minutes will be 

place in binder regarding conduct committee meeting.  

 All background checks are complete. Will have team managers complete 

when elected 

 No report from Al DeRubbio regarding August 25
th

 AT&T meeting. Kim 

French will keep track of no pass no play report cards from players. Parents 

will be responsible for bringing report cards to coach or Kim for player 

eligibility status based on grades.  

 There were 2 applications submitted for scholarship money and 1 was 

withdrawn because player has decided not to play hockey this season. 

Scholarship recipient (Zach Underwood) was awarded and will be dispersed 

by Treasurer. 

 Will have hockey recycle/swap on September 27
th

 practice and any 

equipment left over will be donated to the younger age division to use.  

 

New Business: 

 Debbie Gailie proposed some kind of tutoring to be available for players that 

may struggle with grades-Table for next meeting 

 Sally Harlow has received 4 checks in the amount of $250.00 for sponsorship 

from various sponsors. She will give the checks to Traci Poston.  



 Nicole Larsen is researching photographers for Merchant photo. Sally 

Harlow and Nicole Larsen presented idea for garage sale in Iowa Park’s 

community garage sale that will be in October. Date pending.  Email will be 

sent out to let parents know about garage sale so they can start gathering 

items. Items will be given to Sally Harlow until garage sale.  

 After registration on August 15
th

 board voted that if an eligible 8
th

 grader 

who could roster on High School team and get concussion test for free chose 

not to register then the cost would be parents responsibility for test which is 

$10.00. Motion made by Steve Garner and was seconded by Josh Harlow.  

 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:30 pm 

Next Meeting:  October 11, 2011 at 6pm at KYC 

 


